

Woodhouse Lane, Bishop Auckland, DL14 6JT T: 01388 603246 F: 01388 609988 E: staff@stjohnsrc.org.uk W: www.stjohnsrc.org.uk Head Teacher: Lisa Byron BA(Hons), PGCE, NPQH CEO: M Regan OBE, DL M.Ed., B.Ed (Hons)., FCIEA, CEA Deputy CEO: M Shorten M.Ed., BA (Hons) Chair of Directors: J Wilson BA (Hons), PGCE, NPQH

A Learning Community Guided by Gospel Values

Ref: LW/JS

28 June 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

We would like to take this opportunity to invite your child to our DfE fully funded Summer School which will be held at St John's and will be delivered by a company called Teachus Camps. It is an ideal opportunity for your child to meet other students and to become familiar with St John's. There will be numeracy, literacy, sports and drama lessons throughout the programme, plus a fun alternative activity day.

The Summer School is free of charge to students, however there are limited spaces available so we would strongly encourage you to register as soon as possible either online or when contacted by Teachus Camps. The details of the Summer School are as follows:

- The Summer school will run at St John's from 16 20 August 2021 every week day from 9.00am
 3.00pm and will focus on Mathematics, English, Sports and Drama.
- Lunch and drinks will be provided free to the students.
- Students will be given free stationery which will include a scientific calculator, a drawstring bag, a notebook and literacy/numeracy resources. Each student, who has 100% attendance and excellent punctuality during the Summer School, will also receive a PC Tablet or Kindle.
- The programme will be an amazing opportunity for students to learn more about the school and to help them have a smooth transition into secondary school.

St John's will be working with Teachus Camps to provide this amazing opportunity and, if you would like your child to be involved, we will share your contact details with the company so that they can contact you directly. You may also use the following link to register online and confirm your child's participation: https://www.teachuscamps.co.uk/student-registation/sjcssfc

Please register by Thursday, 8 July 2021 at the latest to secure your child's place.

If you have any queries regarding this opportunity, please contact Louise Wilkinson on lwilkinson@stjohnsrc.org.uk

Thank you for your support and we look forward to meeting you in person in the near future.

Yours sincerely,

Louise WilkinsonAssistant Headteacher
(Transition Coordinator)

Lisa Byron Head Teacher









